Winchester Cemetery Trustees
Minutes
September 26, 2023

Present: Chair, Brenden Hubbard; Clerk, Kathy Morehouse; Member, Stanley Plifka, Jr; Sexton, Sherry Willard

Meeting called to order at 6:01 PM by Chairman Hubbard.

Motion was made by Butch and seconded by Kathy to accept the clerk's report from the previous meeting as read. Unanimous.

Sexton's Report:

Sherry reported that they had 2 cremation burials and 2 lots were sold.

They have installed the solar light in the scattering garden and a butterfly bush was donated for the pocket park. They also planted mums in front of the scattering garden and in the window boxes.

Mowing is up to date and they continue to clean monuments. A retaining wall is being constructed near the mausoleum to strengthen the embankment and prevent washing out.

Motion by Kathy, seconded by Butch to accept. Vote – Unanimous.

Old Business:

One plaque has been received and will be installed near the benches. The other has shipped.

Wilcox cut down the trees in Ashuelot and did a great job.

Brenden will continue to work on the market adjustment.

New Business: Carlton Cemetery Tour is scheduled for October 2 and Karey will post it.

Sherry asked for \$1000.00 for monument repairs to fix the ones they couldn't do in Ashuelot and more at the other cemeteries. Motion to approve by Butch, 2nd by Kathy. Voted unanimous.

There were no citizens at this meeting. Correspondence included an invitation from Fletcher Funeral Home to attend a dedication for the Thomas Eaton Room. They also received a very nice thank you note from the LeBlanc family.

Next meeting will be October 24 at the Cemetery Administrative building at 6:00.

Motion by Kathy to adjourn. Seconded by Butch. Unanimous. Meeting adjourned at 6:17 PM

How fall hairmon

Respectfully submitted,

Kathen Mouline

Kathryn Morehouse

Clerk